marriage ceremony, and—most amusing of all—arrival of immigrants in Canada, their reception by deaconesses, etc.

Mission Study Classes, conducted by able leaders from the various denominations, opened up to all wonderful visions of magnificent opportunities and possibilities, while the classes on Missionary Preparation, Efficiency in Church, S. S. and Young People's Movements, gave the practical side. These classes, followed by splendid Bible expositions, gave each morning, the three essential features of Christian activity, namely, the outlook, the service, the Bible foundation.

Perhaps the devotional side of the Conference will leave the most lasting impression. To many of us the early morning prayer meeting or the quiet twilight talks held out on the lawn will linger as fragrant memories. many bright young lives were surrendered unreservedly to God, what great results will follow remains to be seen. Nor will the rousing evening missionary meetings ever be forgotten, the hymns of praise echoing and re-echocing down through the long corridors, the stirring missionary addresses from India, Japan, China, Turkey or nearer home amongst the North American Indians, Italians, Jews, etc. Listening to these wonderful "New Acts of the Apostles," our hearts were inspired and encouraged to "expect and attempt great things for God." The last session was perhaps most sacred, when, one after another, arose expressing appreciation, acknowledging blessing and inspiration, or, in many

cases, volunteering for active service.
Forty-five Baptists—the largest number yet—made us feel very proud, but we could have wished that many more might have come to carry back fresh enthusiasm and knowledge to the vari-

ous B.Y.P.U.s.
As the train pulled out from Whitby
the last morning there was one general
sentiment expressed, "We are coming
again next year and bringing others."

AUXILIARY NEWS.

Dunnville.—The Young Ladies' Auxiliary, which is under the leadership of Mrs. Robert Bradford, held their regular meeting in the Sunday School room April 15th.

After devotional exercises, and the regular routine of business, election of

officers for the coming year was held, and the following elected:-

President—Myrtle Foster. Vice-President—Myrtle Goss. Secretary-Treasurer—Clara Gillays. Pianist—Nettie Spence.

The Auxiliary has done excellent work during the past year, and is now supporting Miss Dundikaramma, teacher of the Cocanada School, India.

The amount raised clear of all expenses is \$120.

CLARA GILLAYS, Secretary.

BAND MEMBERS-DON'T FORGET

Three missionaries are asking for Picture Rolls like the Primary Classes use in Sunday Schools and for Picture Cards, Scripture Cards and pretty Christmas and New Year Post Cards.

I. Miss Hatch, Woodside Bungalow, Ramachandrapuram, Godaveri District, India—Picture Bolls and Picture Cards.

II. Miss Priest, Mission House, Tuni, Godaveri District, India.—Small Bible Cards. She gave one list in July-August Link. The others are Noah and the Ark, Gideon and His Army, Jonah Preaches at Nineveh, The Man Born Blind, The Gadarenes, The Paralytic, Saul of Tarsus, The Jailor at Philippi, Timothy, Abraham Leaving His Country, Joseph and His Brethren, Lamuel and Eli, David and Goliath, The Little Girl and Naaman, The Hebrew Boys in Babylon, The Good Samaritan, The Widow's Mite, Raising of Jairus' Daughter, Jesus Washing the Disciples' Feet, The City of God and its Inhabitants, Lazarus and Dives, Elijah, The Gathering of the Nations

III. Miss Hinman, Akidu, Kistna District, India.—Picture Cards and Picture Rolls.

Send these by newspaper postage, with rolls open at the end, costing one cent for two ounces.

J. M. N.

A misfortune about which many in Canada will be sorry to hear is the burning to the ground of the house of Mr. Fred C. Mabee, late of Vittoria and McMaster University, and now a professor in the Shanghai Baptist Cellege, China.